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REPORT TO EXECUTIVE


PORTFOLIO AREA: HEALTH & COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Date of Meeting:
4th August 2003

Public


Key Decision:
Yes
Recorded in Forward Plan:
No

Inside/Outside Policy Framework



Title:
COMMITTED EXPENDITURE AND CARRY FORWARD REQUESTS FROM 2002/2003

Report of:
HEAD OF CULTURE LEISURE & SPORT SERVICES

Report reference:
CLS54/03

Summary: Further to the Executive meeting on 7/7/03, this report provides additional information for the carry forward items requested in respect of Culture Leisure and Sport Service

Recommendations: Members are asked to approve the carry forward requests outlined in the report
Contact Officer:
Mark Beveridge
Ext:


1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

Report FS 17/03 by the Head of Financial Services contained the following committed expenditure and carry forward request in respect of Culture Leisure and Sport Services:


Category B

· 4. Hassall St Allotments, work not completed within financial year £3,000

· 5. Art work and sign for Hammonds Pond, work still being carried out £2,500

· 6. Lottery support Carlisle Rugby Union await Sport England decision £1,000

· 7. Lottery support Warwick Wanderers await Football Foundation decision £1,000

· 8. Printing of Carlisle Physical Activity & Sport Strategy delayed in strategy  going to Council £2,600

· 9. Allocated coach education, individuals have 12 months to complete course and claim grant £1,440

· 10. Tullie House re-allocation of rating revaluation to offset income target for the year. £22,470


Category C

· 11. Purchase of computer software for tree data base to fulfil Health 7 Safety requirements £5,000

· 12. Support for lottery projects, Petterill Bank £3,500

· 13. Extension to aviary at Hammonds Pond £1,500

A further explanation of the above request is provided below:

4. The fencing at Hassall Street Allotments is part of an ongoing programme to fence such areas around the city. Existing fences fall in to disrepair and are potential sources of claims against the Council. There is not enough money in the annual budget to carry out the work therefore allotment fences have traditionally been spread over two financial years hence the carry forward request.

5. The work at Hammonds Pond is now complete it was committed and ongoing before the end of the financial year. If the money is not made available then it will need to be found from another budget in the parks section which will result in another area f work being delayed for a further year.

6,7. The lottery support from the Council helps to contribute to bring additional resources into the area which benefits local people. However we have no control over Sport England and the Football Foundation and the support agreed for Carlisle Rugby Union and Warwick Wanderers will if removed require the clubs to find the money from other sources and also work against them in the evaluation of their bids with the funding bodies who like to see support from local authorities.

8. The printing of the strategy was committed prior to the end of March 2003. It has been produced and well received, if the budget is not carry forward the money will have o be found from an existing budget and the consequence would be the Council not providing some aspect of coaching or sports development planned for this year.

9. The Council runs a coach education scheme which enables local people to seek support for obtaining coaching awards which help the delivery of sports development across the city. The nature of the courses is such that they can only receive their grant once they have the certificate and have completed the course. It can take up to a year for this to happen. The money committed is n respect of grants already approved. If not carried forward the money will need to be found elsewhere in the sports development budget and some aspect of the work will be cancelled to make the finance available.

10. As part of the 2003/04 budget process, Tullie House was required to generate additional income of £40,000 pa. However, options for the future operation of Tullie House are currently being investigated, and it is therefore requested that for 2003/04 only, the rate re-valuation refund received in 2002/03 is carried forward and used to offset the income generation requirement. If this is not approved, then savings will need to be found from existing base level budgets, as it would not be appropriate to reconsider future income streams outwith the overall options appraisal exercise. The additional income requirement for 2004/05 onwards will be considered as part of these investigations.

11. A computer database was identified as necessary for the Council’s tree stock to satisfy Health and Safety requirements identified as part of the corporate risk assessment. The package was sourced but an order was not placed before the end of March 2003. This database is still needed and the consequence of not having it is that the Council could be held liable for insurance claims made by members of the public.

12. The support for lottery projects is the unallocated sum remaining from this budget which was planned to be used to help a multi use games area to be established in Petterill Bank. It has been identified as a priority for the area by local people and also in consultation with the community safety team. If the money is not available the project will have to be deferred until 2004.

13. Aviary extension at Hammond Pond, it is proposed to use an unallocated parks budget to carry out this work which has been identified as a priority by the local user group for the Park. The responsible officer will report a delay in the project to the user group pending funding becoming available if a carry forward is not granted at this time.

2. CONSULTATION

2.1 Consultation to Date.

2.2 Consultation proposed.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS

Members approve the carry forwards outlined in the report

4. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

All of the items in this report have no recurring budget implications and many concern budgets which involve a commitment that has already been made. If none or partial approval is granted then the consequence will be amendments to existing work plans for 2003/04 in order to accommodate expenditure which was not planned for.

5. IMPLICATIONS

· Staffing/Resources – 

· Financial – 

· Legal – 

· Corporate – 

· Risk Management – 

There are a number of items including the play areas, allotment fencing, lottery applications, computer software where the consequences of not carrying out the work could result in the Council being liable for claims against it by members of the public due to accidents occurring or loss of grants being made and the resulting costs incurred.

· Equality Issues – 

· Environmental – 

· Crime and Disorder –

The lottery grants, coach education, and lay area improvements have an indirect impact on crime and disorder. The Petterill Bank project is designed to specifically address the issue in that area.
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